with Vale CITY MEDICAL OFFICER SYDNEY, N.S. August 11th, 1924. Mr. Duncan C. Scott, Deputy Superintendent General, Department of Indian Affairs, Ottawa, Canada. Dear Sir :-Your letter of August 11th - 7061, has been received, also enclosing one to your Agent in Sydney. I would like to point out the following ;-(1) The Reservation is a very small one, and the housing very inadequate. (2) There are about 125 indians on the Reservation. (3) That earth closets, or any such substitute for proper sanitary arrangements would be entirely unsatisfactory. I would there fore ask your Department to make such sanitary arrangements as would prevent this Reservation from being a menace to the health of the Indians themselves, as well as to the locality in which it is loca ted. It has long been a source of worry to us, and we feel that the Government, should at least, make it sanitary Yours truly, Ahm K M Lead Indian Affairs. (RG 10, Volume 7761, File 27061-1A) PUBLIC ARCHIVES ARCHIVES PUBLIQUES CANADA